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Notice of the Impact of NHI Care and Medical Service Fee Revisions 
on Our Financial Performance 

 
Details of NHI care and medical service fee revisions for FY2024 were announced, based on 

deliberations by the committee on Care Benefits of the Social Security Council on January 22, 2024, 
and a report by the Central Social Insurance Medical Council on February 14, 2024. Amvis Holdings, 
Inc. (Chuo-ku, Tokyo; Representative Director and CEO: Keiichi Shibahara) outlines the impact of these 
revisions on its consolidated financial performance below. 
 
 
NHI Care and Medical Service Fee Revisions in Relation to Our Business 
The FY2024 revisions are simultaneous revisions of medical service and care fees in light of recent 

price hikes and rising wages, as well as a decrease in working-age population. The issues raised in the 
report include deepening and promoting the Community-based Integrated Care System in accordance 
with regional conditions, securing human resources and promoting work style reform in light of the 
current employment situation in the medical and care industries, which face a significant labor shortage, 
and ensuring the stability and sustainability of the system, with a view to the ideal future medical and 
care delivery systems to realize a sustainable social security system oriented to all generations. 
In these revisions, the number of units has been changed and newly established in accordance with 

the optimization and focus of evaluation. Also, fees for providing services to patients of the same 
building and others were revised. Meanwhile, the evaluation of providers who provide services to 
severely ill patients such as in end-of-life stage was reviewed in order to ensure high-quality home 
healthcare and home nursing care. Furthermore, a new evaluation of medical DX promotion was 
established for the purpose of effective use of medical information. Also, several other requirements 
have been revised to steadily promote the division of roles and seamless cooperation between medical 
and care treatment. In addition, it was decided to further promote measures to improve compensation 
for nurses and caregivers who support the medical and care fields, with the aim of increasing their 
wages. 
 
Impact on Financial Performance 
 At this time, the impact of NHI care and medical service fee revisions on our consolidated financial 
performance has both positive and negative aspects, but the overall impact is expected to be 
immaterial, and if any matters that should be disclosed arise in the future, they will be announced 
promptly. 
 
 


